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With the "Rocky" movie theme "Eye of the Tiger" urging the nearly 200 athletes to push their bodies 
in Saturday's Lancaster YMCA Duathlon, two county athletes rose up to win. 
 
Daryl Weaver, 39, of Lititz, and Laura Kline, 35, of Quarryville, topped their male and female 
competitors in similar fashion — both went wire-to-wire in winning their championships at 
Speedwell Forge, north of Lititz. 
 
The Y's duathlon took the place of its annual triathlon after Speedwell Forge Lake was drained last 
fall. 
 
"We were pleased with the turnout today for our brand-new race," Lancaster YMCA CEO Jeff 
Kenderdine said. "Competitors came as far away as Ontario, Canada, to help make for a successful 
event. This continues our proud tradition of directing such a competition for the last 30 years." 
 
Weaver, who finished in 1 hour, 33 minutes, 19 seconds, thought the duathlon was just perfect for 
him. 
 
Weaver, who has been one of the top competitors in the Y's triathlons, said his strength is running 
and bicycling, so the duathlon helped him to greater success. He finished 10 minutes ahead of 
second-place finisher, Scott Gray, 37, of Lebanon, whose time was 1:43:21. 
 
"I like climbing the hills, and this course is filled with them," Weaver said. 
 
As it did for the male champion, the event played to Kline's strengths (1:49:20). 
 
"My strongest area is running, so I went out fast," she said, finishing nearly 20 minutes in front of 
second-place duathlete, Jess Gockley (2:08:01). 
 
Kline plans to compete in the 2012 Duathlon World Championships in Nancy, France, in two weeks. 
She won a gold medal at the event in 2005, and was 11th last year. 
 
The race attracted Mikael Hanson, of New York City, who finished first in the 40-49 age group 
(1:45:12) and is a two-time member of Team USA and coaches individuals in the sport. 
 



"I liked the course, and the race was well-organized," said Hanson, who plans to compete here 
again next year. "But I was not prepared for the high humidity and the hills. I tell the athletes I 
coach to know the course, something I wish I would have known ahead of time." 
 
Lara Pilon, 36, of Lititz, who finished in 2:42:57, lauded the event while echoing the words of all the 
athletes: "It's a really hilly course." 
 
Brian Zahm, 30, of Lancaster, (1:52:27) liked the event because running and biking are his 
strengths. 
 
Laurie Funk (2:16:26) and her husband, David (1:51:50), both 48, met on their Syracuse University 
cross-country team, so competing in duathlons and triathlons is part of their lives. 
 
In addition to individual goals, the event had another mission for some. 
 
The Horizon Initiative organization, based in Lititz, used the duathlon to raise funds for orphaned 
children in Kenya. According to Amy Schultz, the group's spokesperson, 20 members participated to 
help raise nearly $30,000 to help the children succeed in their communities. 
 
Meanwhile, Andrea Becker, founder of Save Speedwell Lake, said, "We are grateful that the YMCA 
stuck with the Speedwell area, even though the lake was gone. Our goal, however, is to bring the 
lake back, so that the 'Y' can once again direct their triathlon." 
 
Kenderdine said the YMCA hopes to raise $30,000, which will be used for financial scholarships for 
memberships to the YMCA. 
 
"We also want to focus awareness on the needs to restore the Speedwell Forge Lake," he said. 

 
 
Read more: http://lancasteronline.com/article/local/731096_Weaver-and-Kline-capture-title-in-
YMCA-s-duathlon.html#ixzz2Dk6t85Rj 
 


